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Welcome to the Empowering Leadership: Computing Scholars of Tomorrow (EL) Alliance! The EL Alliance Newsletter is designed to provide EL Alliance participants, partners, and colleagues with information about the EL Alliance; opportunities for students, mentors, and partners; and news about the computing community. More comprehensive information can be found at the EL Alliance Website, http://www.empoweringleadership.org.
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A Letter from Richard A. Tapia

Dear Empowering Leadership Alliance Community,

Leadership is a powerful concept, important to all of us. How can we all become leaders? What traits best exemplify a leader? What contributes to the development of leaders? What will help make us leaders in the future?

The name of the Empowering Leadership Alliance was carefully chosen to reflect an interest in finding, networking with, and truly empowering future leaders. Each and every member of the EL Alliance is committed to contributing to the success of minority leaders in computing fields in this country.

I want to say this to our EL Alliance students: on behalf of the EL Alliance leadership and partners, we are encouraged by your accomplishments, committed to providing you opportunities of interest to you in your career, and value your leadership, now and in the future. Please keep us posted as you develop and reach new milestones. You can write to us at https://my.rice.edu/survey/entry.jsp?id=1197581794996, anonymously, if you wish, but we’d like to share your achievements with others as you reach new goals. It makes us all stronger as we hear of the accomplishments of others in our community.

The nation looks to research institutions to provide leadership in science, engineering, mathematics, and computing. Consequently, research institutions must provide environments that shape and encourage leadership in their students. One of the important goals of the EL Alliance is institutional change, at the highest level. Input from our community is important—it gives us a voice and examples of where critical changes need to be made. Each of us can be a leader in this. I urge you to communicate honestly and openly about institutional and system-wide issues that need to be addressed. Be involved in committees and discussions that will help define the future of your own institutions, and share that information with your national colleagues.

We hope to hear from you soon about this important topic of leadership. Write to us at the Website above, anytime—I also encourage you to respond to the questions in the next section of this newsletter.

Sincerely,

Richard A. Tapia

Principal Investigator, EL Alliance
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We Hear from the Community

Each month, we'll ask a question (or more) about life experiences, professional opportunities, or other areas of interest, and report back on your (anonymous) input in the next month's issue. Feel free to respond to any or all of the following questions. Your input is just one click away at https://my.rice.edu/survey/entry.jsp?id=1201197186516

This month’s questions:

What national computing leader(s) inspires you?

What traits do you most admire in leaders?

What leadership aspirations do you have?

What more would you like to do as a leader in your community or chosen field?



Student Opportunities

Learn more at http://www.empoweringleadership.org. Deadlines are variable unless otherwise noted.

Coalition to Diversity Computing Distributed Mentor Program for Undergraduates

More info: http://www.cdc-computing.org/programs.html#DMP
Application: http://parasol.tamu.edu/dmp/Application.php
Deadline: 02.15.2008

Students and mentors may apply. Matches promising undergraduates with a faculty mentor for a summer research experience at the faculty member's home institution. Funding for the student consists of $6000 for the summer (10 weeks), plus relocation travel assistance when appropriate. Additional funds may be available to support student conference travel and outreach activities promoting the DMP.
Summer Undergraduate Research in Quantitative Cell Biology, University of Connecticut Health Center

More info: http://www.ccam.uchc.edu/qcb/qcb_internships.html
Deadline: 02.29.08

Summer research programs for undergraduates with a strong background in mathematics, physical sciences, and engineering for a 10-week program funded by the National Institutes of Health.

IBM 2008 Summer Intern Program in Computer Science, Electrical Engineering, and Mathematical Sciences

More info: http://www.research.ibm.com/about/career.shtml
Summer research internships for highly motivated graduate and undergraduate students interested in a summer of research, prototyping, and exploring new frontiers. Students will work closely with a research team on problems that range from leading-edge exploratory work to real-world systems and applications. More than 400 interns will be hired for positions in Almaden (California), Austin (Texas), Cambridge (Massachusetts), and Yorktown Heights and Hawthorne (New York).
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Student News and Research

Drexel’s Quincy Brown Combines Interests in Educational Technology, Research, and Teaching with Family Responsibilities

After working for 10 years in the telecommunications and defense industries, Quincy Brown decided to pursue a Ph.D. that would allow her to focus on her interest in K-12 math education and human-computer interactions. “I gained a lot of experience working for Nokia, NEC, Raytheon, and Texas Instruments, but I want to have a career in which I can make a difference in people’s lives through research and teaching,” Quincy said. “Industry didn’t appeal to my creative side. I’m focusing on mobile learning and intelligent tutoring systems, and plan to pursue a faculty position after I graduate.” In addition to the possibilities of improving educational technologies, there are personal reasons for Quincy’s interest in this field: she and her husband, Jonathan, have two children, Madeline, age nine, and Zora, age six, “who are always ready to learn something new, and I want to be a contributor to the educational opportunities for all children their age,” she said.

Quincy participated in the Tapia Celebration of Diversity in Computing conference in October of 2007 and said, “I loved the intimacy—it felt like a family reunion, even though it was my first time to attend.” After the conference, Quincy signed up for a mentor through the EL Alliance, saying “I was excited about the opportunity to enter a mentoring relationship because I have a lot of questions regarding completing my degree and finding an academic position. I am the only African American Ph.D. student or full-time grad student in my department and there are no faculty of color, either.” The EL Alliance’s diverse leadership appealed to Quincy, who also hopes to mentor younger students through the program.

Always interested in opportunities to network with others or add to her experiences, Quincy was an NSF Bridge to the Doctorate Fellow in her first two years at Drexel. She is currently an NSF GK-12 Fellow, through which she spends 10 hours a week in a 5th grade classroom and co-teaches the “Educational Game Design” course at Drexel in the fall quarters. Her research in the Computer Science Department is focused on developing applications for K-12 math education, and within that she has a goal of improving educational environments and opportunities for underrepresented students, increasing the pipeline for students with a strong background in math. “I’m most interested in how mobile learning using today’s increasingly available technologies, from cell phones to intelligent tutoring systems, can allow students to study anywhere, anytime, in a way that is tailored to their skill levels,” said Quincy. “The more broadly these technologies are available, the better educational opportunities will be available for everyone.”

Computer Science, Human Interactions, and Art: A Perfect Combination for Auburn's Andrea Leggett

Andrea Leggett, a second semester Ph.D. candidate at Auburn University, has a clear picture of her research and career interests: human computer interactions. After completing her bachelor’s degree from Albany State University in Albany, Georgia and master’s degree from Norfolk State, Virginia, both in computer science, she has chosen to focus on an area that combines her early talents in art with her interests in computer science.

“I’ve always been able to pick up on the concepts and programming in computer science, since I became interested through a summer high school program focused on university courses in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics,” said Andrea. “I loved the programming, and knew that computer science would be my major in college. I’d like to take advantage of the resources in computer science and apply them to areas of human interactions, which is a field of great interest to me, and tremendous future potential.”

Just after starting her Ph.D. program at Auburn University in the fall of 2007, Andrea's major advisor, Professor Juan Gilbert, suggested she apply for a scholarship to attend the Tapia Celebration of Diversity in Computing in October 2007 in Orlando, FL, which was supported by the EL Alliance. She was accepted, and found the conference of value to her career, saying “I remember calling my mother (a professor) about one of the panelists—Dr. Valerie Taylor, the Chair of Computer Science at Texas A&M University—who really hit on the options people have in their careers, and the university environment, including some honest remarks about the need for training for teaching at the college level. I appreciated her honesty, and felt connected to what she had to say.”

Having always considered a career as a teacher, Andrea is still planning a life in academia. But after her Ph.D.—expected in 2011--she is open to all options, as long as they involve a human connection to technology.
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EL Alliance Community: Be Involved! 

The EL Alliance continues to grow. If you have colleagues you feel would be interested in joining our community, please send them to the EL Alliance Website to sign up!

Student Participants

The number of students registered with the EL Alliance increases steadily each month, and students are being matched with mentors in the EL Alliance. If you’re a student and don’t have a mentor yet, sign up at https://my.rice.edu/survey/entry.jsp?id=1200495045973

[image: image2.emf]EL Alliance Student  Registrants

0

20

40

60

80

100

120

140

June

July

August

September

October

November December

25-Jan

Month (2007-2008)

Total in Network


Partners Keep Joining!

The momentum and goals of the EL Alliance continue to attract new partners. We started with 24 partners at the beginning of the EL Alliance in 2007, and we now have 43 partners. The current group of partners includes 22 universities, three professional societies, six national labs or centers, and six corporations:
Leadership: Rice U. (Lead Institution), Boston U., U. of California, Berkeley, U. of Colorado, Boulder, U. of Illinois, U. of Texas, Austin

Professional Societies: American Association for the Advancement of Science, Association for Computing Machinery, Computing Research Association

Universities: Arizona State U., Auburn U., Binghamton U., Carnegie Mellon U., Cornell U., Duke U., Florida A&M U., Florida International U., Georgia Gwinnett College, Georgia Southern U., Harvey Mudd College, Oakland U., Portland State U., Princeton U., Purdue U., Rutgers U., U. of California, Los Angeles, U. of Maryland, U. of Missouri - Columbia, U. of Wisconsin, Madison, Utah State U., Virginia Tech

National Laboratories, Centers, and Organizations: Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory, National Center for Atmospheric Research, National Center for Women in IT, Renaissance Computing Institute, Sandia National Laboratories, The Juxtopia Group, Inc.

Corporations: AMD Corporation, HP, IBM Corporation, Intel Corporation, Microsoft Corporation, and Texas Instruments

Did You Know?

Did you know that the EL Alliance has student members from universities in 20 US states and Puerto Rico, with the highest numbers from Texas (41), California (25), and Florida (15)? It’s a new year, and a great time for partners to get the word out in their states and get students to register! We have materials you can use to promote the EL Alliance: write to info@empoweringleadership.org for assistance.
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EL Alliance Partners and Partner News

The EL Alliance is planning regional meetings to help build our community. The events underway are listed below, and we’re always interested in helping to plan more local activities. Write to us at info@empoweringleadership.org so we can help organize an event in your region!

University of Texas, Austin: several university leaders who have a strong interest in the success of minority scholars organized an EL Alliance meeting in October 2007. The all-day event included talks from several role models as well as campus representatives who provided information on resources for students and career opportunities. Other meetings are being planned April 11-12, 2008. Contact Clint Dawson, clint@ices.utexas.edu, for information.

University of California, Berkeley: Students, staff, and faculty from UC Berkeley have met several times since the beginning of the EL Alliance, and spent a significant amount of time preparing for their participation in the Tapia 2007 Conference. Group meetings will continue this spring, providing opportunities for students to participate in REU programs, mentoring programs, conferences, research experiences, and more. Contact Sheila Humphreys, humphrys@EECS.Berkeley.EDU, for info.

Rice University, Houston, TX: A fall 2007 meeting at Rice attracted several faculty interested in participating in the EL Alliance as mentors and role models. In 2008, there will be a meeting at Rice for students across Texas and beyond. Contact Cynthia Lanius, clanius@bellsouth.net, for information.

Future Regional Meetings: EL Alliance meetings are being planned for Massachusetts and Illinois for the first half of 2008. More details will be available soon about these meetings, and meetings in other locations.



Resources

Each month, we feature a few resources of interest covering mentoring, career options, advising, and current issues in computing. More resources can be found at the EL Alliance Website.

Mentoring Tips

http://www.empoweringleadership.org/mentoring.html#resources.

If you are a mentor, or would like to be a mentor, consider the mentoring tips available at

New Study! Computer Science (CS) Ph.D. Students Study CS Retention Practices

http://www.cs.uiuc.edu/news/articles.php?id=2007Nov27-305
This report points out how the faces of today's computer science community do not reflect those of the larger global community. The paper highlights issues of community identity and community relationships studied for the report.
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Quote of the Month

"Underrepresented minorities are projected to constitute almost 32% of the American population by 2020, outnumbering White males (30.1%). Therefore, proactive steps should be taken now in order to insure the proportionate inclusion of such a large part of the U.S. population in science and engineering, throughout all levels of academia."  -- Dr. Donna J. Nelson, Associate Professor, University of Oklahoma
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